

COMMITTEE ACTION SHEET

Committee	West/Central Area Committee
Date	06/12/17
Circulated on	08/12/17
Updated	27/02/18

ACTION	LEAD OFFICER/MEMBER	TIMESCALE	PROGRESS
<p><u>Matters Arising</u></p> <p>Member of public raised concern about unsuitable site for the location of containers at Canoe Club.</p> <p>If the new application to move the containers is refused Cllr Cantrill will write to the Planning Committee on behalf of WCAC to ask for the original permission to be revoked.</p>	<p>Councillor Cantrill</p> <p>Dave Princep (as WCAC Lead Officer)</p> <p>Councillor Cantrill</p>	<p>Feedback at next WCAC 18/07/17</p> <p>28/09/17 06/12/17</p> <p>Further update required at next WCAC 08/03/18</p>	<p>The containers had now been moved to a more acceptable location. Further work was on-going to improve the appearance of the site.</p> <p>Waiting for the containers to be covered.</p>
<p><u>Open Forum</u></p> <p>Councillor Nethsingha to ask Wendy Young if the Lammas Land bins are temporary; and if so, when would they be removed? Or, if they are permanent, will they be fixed properly into the ground?</p>	<p>Councillor Nethsingha</p> <p>Wendy Young</p>	<p>Feedback at next WCAC 18/07/17, 28/09/17 & 06/12/17</p>	<p>This matter would be considered further later in the year when the summer season was over and a more permanent solution could be investigated.</p> <p>Consultations would be undertaken with stakeholders regarding a Management Strategy which could include more varied use of the land for community and commercial use.</p>

		Further update required at next WCAC 08/03/18	
<u>2016/17 S106</u> <u>Priority-Setting</u> <u>Round WAC</u> <p>The Urban Growth Project Manager to find out whether grass damaged during the Shelly Row play area refurbishment works would be made good as part of the S106-funded project (or advise a suitable alternative officer).</p>	Tim Wetherfield	<p>Feedback at next WCAC 18/07/17, 28/09/17 & 06/12/17</p> <p>Further update required at next WCAC 08/03/18</p>	<p>From: John Parrott Sent: 10 March 2017 Subject: Shelly Row play area</p> <p>The grassed area will be repaired but we have been waiting for better weather. If action was taken too early we would have actually made matters worse. This should be done in the next couple of weeks.</p> <p>From: John Parrott Sent: 15 November 2017</p> <p>Confirmed the work had been carried out.</p>
<u>Open Forum</u> <p>To look into the matter of mental health issues highlighted in a question regarding homelessness and drug use in the city, particularly in the light of the reduction in funding for mental health services. This would link into a study currently being undertaken by Councillors Harrison and Bick</p>	Councillor Harrison	<p>06/12/17</p> <p>08/03/18</p>	<p>Feedback at the next WCAC.</p> <p>Councillors Bick and Harrison were undertaking an enquiry into homelessness which would report in the New Year of 2018. Item to be added to future WCAC agenda.</p>

on street life issues in the West Area of Cambridge			
<u>Policing and Safer Neighbourhoods – WCAC</u> Request a report from the Police & Crime Commissioner (PCC), plus officer in attendance at next WCAC if possible, regarding: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> i. The impact of the review on numbers of Police Officers in Cambridgeshire, with particular regard to the City of Cambridge. ii. Request more information from the PCC and the City Council regarding the Community Safety Accreditation Scheme: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Scheme details. • Consultees and consultation process. • Who has/will be given powers and how can they be identified eg uniform? 	Councillor Nethsingha	Feedback at future WCAC	Debbie Kaye notified of issue

<p><u>Environmental Improvement Programme (EIP)</u></p> <p>Report from the Senior Engineer, plus Executive Councillor in attendance at next WCAC if possible, regarding:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> i. Remit of EIP ii. Further details on feasibility of projects marked red/amber in 06/12/17 EIP report 	<p>John Richards</p>	<p>Feedback at future WCAC</p>	
<p><u>Open Forum</u></p> <p>Ref: 17/24/WAC Minutes Local Highway Improvement (LHI) bid. Councillor Nethsingha to contact other Area Committee Chairs to see if they wish to support bids and so raise them as priorities for consideration by LHI Panel.</p>	<p>Councillor Nethsingha</p>	<p>Feedback at future WCAC</p>	